

May 19, 2016

1500 E. Industrial Blvd. Suite 118 McKinney, TX 75069 Metro 972.562.4214 Fax: 972.542.6686

Cindy Schneible, Executive Director McKinney Community Development Corporation 5900 S. Lake Forest Drive, Suite 110 McKinney, Texas 75070

Re: Request for Grant Extension McKinney National Airport

Dear Director Schneible:

The City of McKinney and its Airport Department sincerely appreciates the financial assistance provided by the McKinney Community Development Corporation for the construction of the airport's first new hangar since 2005.

Unfortunately, delays in the process due to weather have delayed the project's completion. The contractor informs us that the facility should be ready to occupy in July 2016, however, project management advises that project administration may continue to as late as December 2016.

In this regard, we respectfully request that the grant deadline be extended to December 31, 2016.

Please contact me if you should have questions or require additional information.

Respectfully,

Kenneth Wiegand, A.A.E.

Director

C: Jose Madrigal Mark Jaraczewski